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Response to Inquiry into Planning for Retirement

Thank you for the opportunity to lodge a submission in relation to Planning for Retirement.

Within the Department of Families, a Seniors Interests Unit operates.  This Unit has produced a publication for the Queensland community, entitled ‘A Guide to Retiring – Planning your Lifestyle’.  This guide provides comprehensive coverage of issues that people should consider when planning for their retirement.  The Guide also provides contact details for the reader if they require further information on specific topics. This Guide is available on the internet  and the address is : http://www.families.qld.gov.au/retirement/index.html



Internally, Department of Families is in the process of gathering information in the broad area of succession planning.   With the ageing of our workforce, strategies are required to address the issue of retaining wisdom and experience that many of our older staff share.  More specifically, the process of retaining and transferring a staff member’s corporate knowledge in their pre-retirement/retirement phase of their working life.  Many staff indicate that they would prefer to ease out of the workforce gradually.  An option for these staff is to reduce their hours under a part time working agreement but this is not a financially attractive option for many.  The choice to remain in the workforce in a part time capacity prior to retirement can have quite significant impacts on a staff member’s final superannuation payment.  This is due to the decrease in working hours for the period of part time work and the lower salary on exit.  This can dissuade experienced staff from remaining in the workforce in any capacity.  We would be keen to have the issue of part time work and its impact on superannuation payments raised in the Inquiry into Planning for Retirement.

If you require have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact Genevieve Gillies-Day on 07 3247 4379.

Yours sincerely

Nick Twist

Manager

Families Business Support Team

Department of Families
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